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Dear : 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.  

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

15 March 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.    

 

You were the Company Commander at , , during 

 Range 400 evaluation.  Multiple Marines were injured during  as a result 

of a mortar live fire incident.  The Commanding General (CG),  

issued you a Report of Substandard Performance on 24 July 2020 stating that your lack of 

oversight to ensure the 81mm mortar platoon was properly trained and following prescribed 

procedures contributed to the incident.  In addition, CG,  recommended that you be 

required to show cause for retention in the Marine Corps at a Board of Inquiry (BOI).  Upon a 

change of command, the new CG,  issued you a Report of No Substandard 

Performance on 12 November 2020, stating that he found your performance was not substandard 

regarding the incident.  In response, the CG,  issued you 

a Report of Substandard Performance on 25 January 2021, stating that he concurred with the 

former CG,  and found that there was overwhelming evidence to support the allegation 

that your performance was substandard.  CG,  directed you to show cause for retention at 

a BOI.  You underwent a BOI on 14 May 2021 and the BOI found that a preponderance of the 

evidence did not prove the allegation of substandard performance.  The Commandant of the 

Marine Corps closed the case and directed that adverse material regarding the incident to be 






